



# Round table board reports





# Vice-Chair

- On-boarding this morning
- PhD Salary ladder update
- FU - PhD Survey?
- Uploading thesis on DIVA



# Council Coordinator

Matters discussed in the councils

- Survey?
- Departmental duties and “crediting” different tasks
- Procedure for transition lic-PhD
- Registration to LADOK: is it clear for PhD students that it needs to be redone every year?
- Industrial PhD students and their representation
- Latex template for PhD thesis?



# Webmaster

## Ethics Committee:

- The members also discussed the processing time for these cases and the committee underlined the importance of handling the cases promptly.
- Advisory Group for Responsible Internationalization (RAI), work in RAI has begun to settle down and incoming cases are being handled at a good pace now. No case to be handled.
- Internal referral, new guideline and procedure for handling suspected deviations from good research practice , reasons for revising the documents include that the responsibility issues have not been entirely clear and that the practice that KTH has been working according to has now been incorporated into the texts.
- Report - Ethics cases RSO  
A case has been received by RSO concerning students who are in Africa for their degree project and need an ethics statement for interviews. The committee approved the proposal for a statement without changes. Otherwise, there was nothing special to report from RSO.



# Webmaster

## **Ethics Committee:**

- The Chairman has been in contact with the committee's counterparts at SU and KI. They have agreed to discuss a joint seminar on authorship in the autumn of 2025.



# Business Liaison

## **Library Committee:**

### **Renovation Project:**

- Project directive approved by the President with a tight budget of SEK 10 million/year.
- Still in Phase 1 (analysis and input gathering).
- Planned improvements include:
  - Opening the magazine for better access.
  - Repurposing old janitor corridor into student spaces.
  - Turning Ångdomen into a flexible event hall.
  - Converting southern gallery into a quiet reading room.
  - Upgrading southeastern gallery and lecture halls with new tech.
  - Adding group rooms in the water tower.
  - Preparing entrance hall for KTH 200th anniversary timeline.
- Concerns raised about budget sufficiency and timeline from Akademiska Hus.



# Business Liaison

## Armada Event Space:

- Discussions ongoing with THS for alternative locations (e.g., Flemingsberg, AlbaNova).
- Rental costs should be integrated into overall THS funding dialogue.

## THS Reversed:







## WOP if needed :)

1. We talked with the library and we are both sides positive to host an event in the library as “WOP x KTH Library” where the goal will be to have female researchers present their work and it will be open to everyone

!! Would be very helpful if more people from the board help us out!!

2. Book club, second meeting on 26th of May –open to everyone event
3. Second self-defence class was good!
4. 3rd of june: last hang out for the scholar year, in TC, ceramic paint.